
 - Principalôs Message - - Dates To Remember - 

OCTOBER 

2 PTC Meeting @ 6:00pm 

4 Health Screening Day 

5 Spirit Wear-Pajama Day 

5 1st Grade to Quince Park 

                   (12:25-1:50) 

11    Spirit Wear-Twin Day 

12 No School-State Inservice Day 

19 Fun Run 

24  2nd Grade Field Trip-Map Skills 

25   Spirit Wear-Crazy Hair Day 

26  No School-Teacher Prep Day 

30  Picture Re-take Day 

31    Spirit Wear-Happy Halloween! 

                 (Orange & Black) 

31  2nd Grade Pumpkin Parade 

                        (2:00) 

October, 2018 

             5ǊŜǿ CǊŀƴƪΣ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭ  

Dear Parents and Guardians, 
It was fantastic to see all of you at our Open House last week.  Weôve had a terrific start to 
this year and your attendance at our after-school events such as this reinforces the fact that 
we have a strong parent/teacher partnership.  I hope you had an opportunity to sign up for 
our fall Conferences as part of your Open House experience. If not, please call our front 
office and schedule a time soon. Conferences will occur during the last week of October and 
first week of November. 
I want all families to know that last year at Tom McCall was one of the best weôve ever had. 
One of the primary reasons for this is that weôre reaching our mission of ALL students   
growing academically.  Our Smarter Balanced (SBAC) data showed that we were above the 
state average in all categories. The graphic below highlights specific grade level growth 
from the year prior: 
 
3rd grade: ELA +15% points Math  + 25% points 
4th grade: ELA + 2% points Math  + 4% points 
5th grade: ELA + 7% points Math  + 8% points 
 
3rd - 5th grade combined: 
3rd - 5th grade: ELA  56% met State Avg.  51% McCall - up 8% from last year 
3rd - 5th grade: Math  54% met State Avg.  44% McCall - up 12% from last year 
5th grade: Science 82% met State Avg. 65% McCall - up 21% from last year 
 
Wow, wow, wow!  My hatôs off to the students, teachers and families for their combined  
efforts and partnership! 
 
This November, all registered voters who live within the Redmond School District have the 
opportunity to determine the course of education in our community for the upcoming years. 
 Measure 9-125 will be on the November 2018 ballot. If passed, the bond will invest $70 
million in Redmond schools and prioritize safety and security at every school building by 
securing entrances and upgrading or installing new security camera systems 
 
Additionally, the bond will prioritize the following projects: 

¶ Upgrade and Update Schools to Extend Life of Buildings 

¶ Improve Energy Efficiency, Reduce Operating Costs 

¶ Replace M.A. Lynch Elementary 

¶ Modernizing Classrooms 
 
I encourage all families to familiarize yourselves with the proposed improvements. Over the 
course of the next month, a campaign led by the Yes for RSD Kids PAC will seek to work 
with families, teachers, staff, administrators and the greater community to educate families 
about the impact the passage of the bond will have on Redmond. For further information, 
and a complete list of priority projects, please visit www.RedmondSchoolBond.org.  

Este documento no esta        
disponible en Espanol, Si usted 
tiene preguntas sobre este    

documento, por favor llame a la 
Sra. Martha Mazon al  numero 

541-977-6926.  

http://yesforrsdkids.com
http://www.redmondschoolsbond.org/
http://www.redmondschoolbond.org
http://www.redmondschoolsbond.org/


NEWS FROM THE GYM 
 

We have had a busy first month of PE at Tom McCall! 3rd- 5th graders have demonstrated their 

knowledge of both   Recess and PE rules and have kicked off their first unit and are beginning to       

improve their soccer skills.  In October, we will start the month off working on frisbee and football 

skills and 3rd-5th graders will conclude October with the Fitness Gram Tests. In the fall, the purpose is 

to establish a baseline, then to chart progress over the year.  Check with your   student to find out how 

they felt about their fitness performance. 

 

Our 1st & 2nd graders are learning how to move safely in open space and are learning how to have 

good PE manners and follow directions for PE games and activities. We have been playing all kinds of 

tag games and games that test their ability to listen closely and follow directions over these first couple 

months. 

 

In PE, students in all grades will have their very own Class Dojo just for PE (it will not be connected to 

their classroom teacherõs Class Dojo, if they use it). With dojo points, students can purchase some òPE 

Perksó starting at 10 positive points. Students and parents can follow their behavioral progress with the 

app that can be downloaded onto iPhone and Androids devices. 

 

We have a shoe policy in PE. Students are expected to wear shoes that are going to keep their feet free 

from injury and will allow them to participate fully in PE. Shoes should be capable of being tightened 

(laces or Velcro) and should have an athletic 

bottom that has sufficient tread on it. Ugg boots, snow/rain boots, cowboy boots, toms, sandals, open 

toed/heeled shoes, or anything with a raised heel will not work for PE. Because I am very concerned 

about student safety, students that do not have appropriate footwear for PE will be asked to sit out and 

will receive no credit toward their PE grade on days they do not wear the right shoes. Starting this 

month, a note will be sent home with the student the 3rd time they fail to wear PE appropriate shoes. 

Please help your students be prepared for PE, students are encouraged to keep their PE shoes in their 

cubby in their classroom. 

 

A reminder about excuse notes: at one point or another your child might be sick or injured, when these 

unfortunate   circumstances occur, a note (parent or doctor) is REQUIRED to excuse them from PE. If 

they do not have a note, they will not be 

excused from PE and will be expected to participate. Thank you for your understanding in these mat-

ters. I am so excited that I get to spend another year in PE at Tom McCall! 

 

Coach Christa 

christa.deckrow@redmondschools.org 

(541) 526-6200 ext. 4727 

Fall Conferences 
If you haven't signed up for conferences please do so by calling the office 
at 541-526-6400 and speak with Toni or Crystal.  Conferences will be held 
Monday, October 29thñFriday, November 2nd.  



TECH TALK 
Happy new school year from the computer lab. As we settle back into new routines, 
third -  through fifth - graders are jumping right in to keyboarding practice. We                 
emphasize the importance of using home row correctly and aiming for accuracy. 
Speed will come in time, but our priority is accurate finger placement and accurate key 
selection. Ask your children to tell you which fingers belong in each position of home 
row. Second- graders will soon begin keyboarding practice, as well. Most students are 
excited about this routine and look forward to seeing their progress as their skills      
develop. Our first- grade students are participating in computer safety and Internet 
safety lessons; topics include equipment safety and care, good "netiquette" and asking 
for permission before using approved websites. All other grade levels will cover brief 
refresher courses on these topics. 

 

JOIN THE TOM MCCALL CHESS CLUB  
No experience necessary.  Open to all ages.  FREE to participate.  

Beginning Monday, October 22nd   

Mondayõs 3:35-4:30 PM  

Wednesdayõs 2:35-3:30 PM  

Please make sure students are picked up promptly ! 
I am looking for parent volunteers to help teach the game of chess!  If you 

are interested please fill out a volunteer application in the office and    

contact me.  

Thank you,  

Mr. Corey  

541-526-6400 ext. 4782 

corey.ryder@redmondschools.org 

CHALLENGE 

YOUR MIND,  

PLAY CHESS!  



Library Lowdown 
 

  It has been a great September in the Library as we review our library      

manners and procedures.  Ask your student to share with you a book's biggest 

enemy! 

  Battle of the Books permission slips and book lists will begin going home 

this week!  Please sign and return as soon as possible so students can begin 

reading to qualify and build their team. Students have until Dec. 3 to read 4 of 

the battle books listed in order to qualify for the competition.   

  Book Fair will be held Nov. 1 & 2 with online shopping available Oct. 24-

Nov. 6.  This will be a great time for you to pick up the newest Dog Man and 

Diary of a Wimpy Kid books! 

  Thank you to those of you who stopped by the library during Open House 

last week.  It is always fun to meet students' families! 

Happy Fall! 

Mrs. Skeen 

Attendance Heroes  

Attendance Heroes are always in class, on time,       

everyday,  ready to learn!  

According to the Oregon Department of Education,  

students who have an attendance rate of 90% or better 

are more likely to graduate high school than a student whoõs 

attendance is  under 90%.  It is a goal of Redmond School    

District to increase attendance rates for all  of our students!  

 

Every day that any class earns PERFECT ATTENDANCE, no     

absences, tardies or early leaves, a sticker will be placed on 

our òAttendance Heroesó chart.  The first class to reach 5   

stickers will win a popcorn party!  After the first party is 

earned a new goal will be set for students and        

classrooms.  Please help us by encouraging your        

student to be here everyday!  



Health Happenings 
Health screening day is Thursday, October 4th! 

All students receive free vision screening courtesy of our local Lionôs Club!  

 

3rd graders will also receive free speech and hearing screening, courtesy of our own Redmond School 
District Speech and Language Pathologists!  

  

1st and 2nd graders will all receive free dental screening and the possibility of getting free sealants done 
at school, courtesy of Kemple Clinic!  

 

If your child is a 1st or 2nd grader be sure to complete and return the permission form to be eligible 
for the free sealants.  These forms were sent home with students the week of Sept. 17th. 

Lastly, please be reminded that if you need your child to take over-the-counter or prescription medications 
at school; the medication needs to be in the original container and we need a medication authorization 
form completed with your signature.  Do not allow your child to transport the medication, please 
bring it in yourself.  Cough drops may be accompanied by a note from the parent instead of the complete 
medication authorization form.  Medication authorization forms can be found on my webpage.   

Thank you for the privilege of working with your wonderful children!  Letôs have a happy, healthy year!   

Nurse Kim 

541-526-6400 ext. 4718 

Kim.kirk@redmondschools.org 

Reminders from the Office 
 

¶ Students should not be arriving to school before 8:40am.  

¶ Students should be getting picked up no later than 3:41 on     
regular school days and 2:41 on early release Wednesdays.  

¶ Drop-off and pick-up happen at the front of the building NOT 
the bus line!  

¶ If you need to get a message to your student call the office    
before 3:15 to allow enough time for delivery.  

¶ Any student needs to stay home if they are sick with vomiting, 
diarrhea or a fever 100 Á or higher.  Students should not return 
to school until he or she is 24 hours free of fever, vomit or      
diarrhea.  This is an ODE rule not just an RSD guideline. 

¶ Call 541-526-6400 to report any absences.  



¶ Every student receives a Fun Run t -shirt on the day of the event!  

¶ All money raised stays at our school helping to support technology in the school, fund    

educational assemblies, purchase equipment and so much more!  

¶ This year we will be accepting online donations through 99pledg-

es.com/fund/tmfunrun!  

¶ Our goal this year is $18,500.00.   

¶ Please have your student return their pledge  envelope on the day of the Fun Run,           

October 19th.   

¶ Volunteers are need for this annual event.  If you are interested and available please     

contact Crystal at 541 -526-6400.  

3rd -Grade  9:10 -9:40  

4th -Grade  9:55 -10:25  

5th -Grade  10:40 -11:10  

2nd -Grade  12:15 -12:45  

 1st -Grade  1:00 -1:30  

 

Artwork by:  Abrielle Capson 



Help us purchase 
new playground 

equipment! 

In addition to purchasing new      
playground equipment, we would  
also like to partner with Redmond 
School District to purchase an 
American Ninja Warrior 
obstacle course.  The course 
will spend some time at each RSD 
school and the students will have 
an opportunity to run the course 
during PE!! 


